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Tel: 01273 404 535 ext. 550826 

 
Email: brighton.licensing@sussex.pnn.police.uk 

Date: 22nd July 2021 
 
**BY EMAIL** 
 
REDACTED 
Licensing Officer 
Brighton & Hove City Council 
 
Dear REDACTED, 
 
Re: Pascal’s, 6 Queens Place, Hove – Review of a premises licence under the Licensing Act 2003. 
 
Further to our original application to call a review of the above premises licence, please find below additional paperwork 
of which we would be grateful if you could share with the licensing panel.  
 
It details our communications that we have had over a period of time with the management and also an update on the 
assault that we mention within the original documents.  
 
I can confirm that we will not be requesting for any of the hearing to be heard behind closed doors. 
 
If you require any further information please do not hesitate to contact us. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
REDACTED 
Licensing Officer 
Brighton & Hove Division 
Sussex Police 
 
 
 
 
 
 

49



  

Email sent to Said Pascal MADJOUDJ on 14th Sept 2020 following first drug swabs.  
 
From: Brighton Licensing  
Sent: 14 September 2020 11:15 
To: REDACTED 
Subject: Pascal’s, 6 Queens Place Hove - Drug Readings 
Importance: High 
 
Good Morning Pascal, 
 
Further to our visit and phone conversation on Friday 11th September 2020, as promised below are the results from the 
drug swabs we took. 
 
Sink in male toilet – 2.67 
Hand dryer in male toilet – 0 
Hand drying in male/disabled toilet – 1.90 
Ledge in male/disabled toilet – 6.29 
Male/disabled toilet seat – 4.62 
Male/disabled toilet roll holder – 5.94 
Ladies right cubical toilet roll holder – 5.74 
Lades right cubical toilet seat – 4.99 
Ladies hand dryer – 4.89 
Ladies left cubical toilet roll holder – 5.71 
Ladies left cubical toilet seat – 5.70 
 
All the above results are for cocaine. Attached is a document that explains the above numbers in detail.  
 
As mentioned on the phone, I have never had a venue have so many high readings. It is now down to you to turn these 
results around and make your venue less drug friendly. Some suggestions are: 
 

• Removing flat surfaces within the toilets. 

• Instant ban on anyone seen to be taking drugs or found with them. 

• Regular toilet checks – often people taking drugs will do it with another person so making sure only 1 person is 
in a cubical and remove anyone in breach of this. 

• Posters – see attached. 
 
With such high readings and breaches of your licence conditions, we could call a review now of your licence however, 
we will give you this opportunity as part of our stepped approach to get on top of the drug issues within your premises. 
If we have not seen a vast improvement of these readings when we come back to re-test, you will leave us with no other 
option but to call a review.  
 
As you know, we are also very concerned in how you’re operating your premises in regards to COVID. As of today please 
be reminded of the new requirement of no more than 6 persons at a table and you must be doing track and trace. You 
have a responsibility to ensure your staff and customers are kept safe – at the moment we don’t believe this is 
happening. You need to keep intoxication levels down, have background music only and ALL customers should be 
seated. Other venues throughout the City of all sizes are able to comply with this – there is no reason why your venue 
can’t as well.  
 
If you have any questions in regards to anything I have mentioned above, please do not hesitate to contact us.  
 
We will be monitoring your venue and as mentioned, we will be back in near future to conduct new drug swab tests.   
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Kind Regards 
 
REDACTED 
 

REDACTED 
Police Licensing Officer 
 
Brighton & Hove Licensing Unit : John Street, Brighton 
Telephone: 01273 404 535 Ext: 550826 Mobile: REDACTED 
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Copy of documents attached to the above email sent to Said Pascal MADJOUDJ on 14th Sept 
2020 
 
Itemiser Drug Machine Readings  
Alarms of between 1 and 2 times the alarm threshold can be classed as a “low” response. It could be attributed to cross 
contamination of the surface tested, background contamination, or greatly degraded historic contamination. It is not 
indicative of recent direct contact.  
Alarms of between 2 and 3 times the alarm threshold can be classed as a “medium” response. It could be attributed to 
cross contamination of the surface tested or recent historic contamination that may have been left a number of days 
prior to the sample being taken.  
Alarms of between 3 and 4 times the alarm threshold can be classed as a “high” response. This level of response would 
not be attributed to cross contamination and is indicative of recent and direct contact with measurable quantities of the 
narcotic identified by the machine.  
Readings of 4.00 and above are estimated to relate to microgram amounts of contamination being transferred to the 
sample media. This level of contamination is not generally experienced in any other environment than somewhere that 
has been in direct contact with a bulk amount of the source narcotic, i.e. this level is not generally experienced as 
background contamination or through incidental cross contamination by being in close contact with other contaminated 
areas or persons. 
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Copy of letter sent to Said Pascal MADJOUDJ on 17th Sept 2020 
 

Police Station 
John Street 

Brighton 
BN2 0LA 

 
Tel: 01273 404 535 ext. 550826 

 
Email: brighton.licensing@sussex.pnn.police.uk 

Date: 17th September 2020 
 
Pascal Madjoudj 
Pascal’s 
6 Queens Place 
Hove 
East Sussex  
BN3 2LT 
 
Dear Mr. Madjoudj, 
 
Re: Pascal’s, 6 Queens Place, Hove - Licensing Act 2003 – Unauthorised licensable activities & drug readings. 
 
Our records show that you are listed as the premises licence holder and designated premises supervisor of the above 
premises.   
 
Following our visit to your premises on Friday 11th September 2020, the following breaches of your licence where 
witnessed by ourselves:      
 
Annex 2:  
 
For Public Safety:   

 
2.  To provide toughened glasses. 
The outside tables were full of glasses and wine and beer bottles.   
 
For the Prevention of Public Nuisance: 

 
3.  Licensees and staff must undertake regular inspections inside and outside the premises in order to monitor noise 
levels and ensure that both ambient sound and sound generated by recorded music is at a level that does not constitute 
a nuisance. 
Your windows and doors were open with loud music coming from inside.  It was very clear that the above condition 
was not being complied with. 
 
I remind you that non-compliance with licence permissions and conditions constitutes a breach of the Premises Licence 
issued under the above legislation. Please ensure that all conditions on the licence are adhered to. It is an offence under 
the Licensing Act 2003, S136(1) and (4) to carry on unauthorised licensable activities. The legislations states that: - 
 
 (1) A person commits an offence if – 
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(a) he carries on or attempts to carry on a licensable activity on or from any premises otherwise than under and 
in accordance with an authorisation, or 

(b) he knowingly allows a licensable activity to be carried on.   
 

(4) A person guilty of an offence under this section is liable on summary conviction to imprisonment for a term not 
exceeding six months or to a fine, or to both. 

The highlighted breach constitutes an offence of carrying on licensable activity otherwise than under and in accordance 
with an authorisation (the premises licence and the attached conditions). Please can you now ensure these breaches are 
rectified with immediate effect. Police Licensing will monitor to ensure compliance and advise you that any further 
breaches of your licence will result in enforcement action being taken. 
 
I would also like to remind you of the drug swab readings that we took on the same night – I have emailed these to you 
as well on Monday 14th Sept 2020. 
 
Sink in male toilet – 2.67 
Hand dryer in male toilet – 0 
Hand drying in male/disabled toilet – 1.90 
Ledge in male/disabled toilet – 6.29 
Male/disabled toilet seat – 4.62 
Male/disabled toilet roll holder – 5.94 
Ladies right cubical toilet roll holder – 5.74 
Lades right cubical toilet seat – 4.99 
Ladies hand dryer – 4.89 
Ladies left cubical toilet roll holder – 5.71 
Ladies left cubical toilet seat – 5.70 
 
As stated within my email, these readings are very high – the highest I have seen at a venue and that’s even taking in to 
account the night clubs. When we re visit to re test, if these results have not vastly improved, we will be left with no 
other option but to call a review of your premises licence.  
 
If there are any matters within this letter that you wish to discuss then please do not hesitate to contact us via the email 
address above. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
REDACTED 
Licensing Officer 
Brighton & Hove Division 
Sussex Police 
 
c.c Brighton & Hove City Council Licensing Team – via email. 
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Copy of letter sent on 19th Dec 2020 to Said Pascal MADJOUDJ with second drug swab 
results. 
 

Police Station 
John Street 

Brighton 
BN2 0LA 

 
Tel: 01273 404535 ext. 550808 

 
Email: brighton.licensing@sussex.pnn.police.uk 

19/12/2020 
 
Mr Said MADJOUDJ 
REDACTED 
 
Dear Said MADJOUDJ 
 
Our records show that you are the Designated Premises Licence Holder and Premise Licence Holder for Pascal’s Bistro 
Bar 6 Queens Place, Second Avenue Hove BN3 2LT. 
 
As you are aware I attended last night in the company of licensing officer REDACTED from Brighton & Hove County 
Council were a licensing check was carried out and the re testing of the drug swabbing. 
 
The results of the drug swabbing are as follows; 
 
I have included last times score, latest score are in red / amber 
 
Sink in male toilet – 2.67, < 5.14 
Hand dryer in male toilet – 0, < 5.34 
Hand drying in male/disabled toilet – 1.90 < 5.81 
Ledge in male/disabled toilet – 6.29 < 6.34 
Male/disabled toilet seat – 4.62 < 6.30 
Male/disabled toilet roll holder – 5.94 < 6.74 
Ladies right cubical toilet roll holder – 5.74 < 1.30 
Lades right cubical toilet seat – 4.99, < 0 
Ladies hand dryer – 4.89 < 1.55 
Ladies left cubical toilet roll holder – 5.71 < 5.96 
Ladies left cubical toilet seat – 5.70 < 4.22 
 
 As you can see the majority of your readings are substantially higher than the time of my last visit and show no overall 
improvement. 
 
Readings of 4.00 and above are estimated to relate to microgram amounts of contamination being transferred to the 
sample media. This level of contamination is not generally experienced in any other environment than somewhere that 
has been in direct contact with a bulk amount of the source narcotic, i.e. this level is not generally experienced as 
background contamination or through incidental cross contamination by being in close contact with other contaminated 
areas or persons. 
 
What this means is very recently people have consumed the drugs using these areas. 
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You have very high drug readings throughout the venue which need to be drastically reduced.  
What we would normally suggest in situations like this is you need to make the area less user friendly for drug taking. 
Remove flat surfaces if possible and if not cover them with a material that would not make it possible for them to snort 
drugs of them. You could also increase your toilet checks and make the patrons aware that the toilets will be checked on 
a regular basis.  
 
I will have to consult with my supervision to ascertain what the next stage will be and I will be in touch in due course but 
you have our e-mail address if you wish to discuss the results in the interim. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
REDACTED 
Licensing Police Officer 
Brighton & Hove Division 
 
c.c Brighton & Hove City Council Licensing Team. 
c.c REDACTED 
c.c Pascal’s Bistro Bar 6 Queens Place, Second Avenue Hove BN3 2LT. 
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Copy of further to email sent on 23rd Dec 2020 to Said Pascal MADJOUDJ following the 
second drug swab results. 
 
From: Brighton Licensing  
Sent: 23 December 2020 11:24 
To: REDACTED 
Cc: REDACTED 
Subject: Final Warning - Sussex Police 
 
Dear Pascal, 
 
c.c REDACTED Brighton & Hove City Council Licensing. 
 
We are emailing you today in your position of Designated Premises Supervisor and Premises Licence Holder of Pascal’s 
Bistro, 6 Queens Place, Hove, BN3 2LT. 
 
Further to the email sent to you on 19th Dec 2020 from REDACTED in relation to the recent drug readings, we have had a 
conversation with supervision and on their advice, issuing you with a final warning in line with our stepped approach.  
 
You have had two high drug readings and also COVID compliance concerns. Normally we would call you in for a meeting 
but due to COVID this is not possible.  
 
As part of this formal warning, we kindly ask that you forward us an action plan and your drugs policy detailing how 
you’re going to address the issue of persons using your premises to consume drugs.  
I’m sure you may have heard the term “County Lines” – this is when drug dealers operate outside of the city such as 
London and use other persons to courier in and sell drugs within Brighton & Hove. Often the persons they use locally are 
minors who are groomed in to becoming dealers. It’s because of this and the effects drugs has on a person that we take 
this issue very seriously. 
 
You will be subject to further checks and unless we see a vast improvement in the drug readings, we will be left with no 
other option but to launch a review of your premises licence which could result in it being revoked.   
 
If we could ask that you send us your drug policy and the action plan by 31st Dec 2020 please.  
 
Should you have any queries in relation to anything within this email, please do not hesitate top contact us. 
 
Kind Regards 
 

REDACTED 
Police Licensing Officer 
 
Brighton & Hove Licensing Unit : John Street, Brighton 
Telephone: 01273 404 535 Ext: 550826 Mobile: REDACTED 
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Copy of letter sent to Said Pascal MADJOUDJ on 15th April 2021 following COVID breaches. 
 

Police Station 
John Street 

Brighton 
BN2 0LA 

 
Tel: 01273 404535 ext. 550808 

 
Email: brighton.licensing@sussex.pnn.police.uk 

15/04/2021 
 
Said Pascal MADJOUDJ 
REDACTED 
 
Dear Mr MADJOUDJ 
 
The Health Protection (Coronavirus, Restrictions) (Steps) (England) Regulations 2021 
 
RE:  Pascals Bistro Bar, 6 Queens Place, Second Avenue, Hove BN3 2LT 
 
Our records show that you are the Holder of the Premises Licence and Designated Premise Supervisor. I write with 
reference to the above premises where Police Licensing had cause to attend the premise at 20.00 on 15/04/2021 due to 
reports being made that there were persons seated inside your restaurant eating and drinking whilst seated at tables. 
 
As you are fully aware when myself and my colleague attended you had 2 tables inside seated, 1 table of 2 people and a 
larger table of people, possibly of 6 people having a celebration near the bar. 
I personally spoke with you, you then informed the customers they had to move outside, the excuse you offered me was 
that they had booked ages ago. 
 
Please read the below regulation that you have failed to comply with  
 
In relation to a breach of a Step 2 restriction imposed by regulation 7 and Part 2 of Schedule 2, paragraph 9(1) 
(Restrictions on service of food and drink for consumption on the premises - applies to business or service listed in 
paragraph 13(4), or is carried on from, or provided at, premises of a kind specified in paragraph 13(4)): 

- Failed, without reasonable excuse, to close the premises, or part(s) of the premises, in which food or drink 
are provided for consumption on the premises; and/ or 

- Failed, without reasonable excuse, to cease providing food or drink for consumption on the premises 

- Failed, without reasonable excuse, to cease carrying on a business/providing a service other than as 
permitted by paragraph 9(2)(a), 9(2)(b), or the exceptions listed in paragraphs 10 and 11 

Please note the penalties for not complying with the above regulation which would apply in this case. 

 
Amount of Penalty and period to pay  
In the case of a fixed penalty notice issued in respect of a business restriction offence, the amount of the fixed penalty to 
be specified under regulation 12(5)(c) is—  
 

a) £1,000, if the fixed penalty notice is the first one issued to the person in respect of a business restriction 
offence; 
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b) £2,000, if the fixed penalty notice is the second one issued to the person in respect of a business restriction 
offence; 

c) £4,000, if the fixed penalty notice is the third one issued to the person in respect of a business restriction 
offence; 

d) £10,000, if the fixed penalty notice is the fourth one, or any subsequent one, issued to the person in respect of a 
business restriction offence. 
 

I verbally informed you that that this was your absolute last chance to get the current Regulations correct and that if you 
were found with customers siting inside eating and drinking you would be issued with a £1000 fine. 
 
If there are any matters within this letter that you wish to discuss then please do not hesitate to contact us via the email 
address above. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
REDACTED 
Licensing Police Officer 
Brighton & Hove Division 
 
c.c Brighton & Hove City Council Licensing Team. 
c.c Pascals Bistro Bar, 6 Queens Place Second Avenue Hove BN3 2LT 
c.c REDACTED 
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Copy of email sent on 03rd June 2021 to Said Pascal MADJOUDJ with third drug swab results. 
 
From: Brighton Licensing  
Sent: 03 June 2021 12:22 
To: REDACTED 
Subject: Drug Reading Results 
 
Dear Pascal, 
 
Below are the results from the drug swabs that REDACTED took on 28th May 2021. 
 
SINK IN MALE TOILET – COCAINE 5.17 
HAND DRYER IN MALE TOILET – COCAINE 5.87 
HAND DRYING IN DISABLED TOILET – COCAINE 5.90 
LEDGE IN DISABLED TOILET – COCAINE 6.20 
DISABLED TOILET SEAT – COCAINE 2.62 
DISABLED TOILET ROLL HOLDER – COCAINE 4.90 
LADIES RIGHT CUBICAL TOILET ROLL HOLDER – 00.00 
LADES RIGHT CUBICAL TOILET SEAT – COCAINE 00.00 
LADIES HAND DRYER – COCAINE 00.00 
LADIES LEFT CUBICAL TOILET ROLL HOLDER – COCAINE 00.00 
LADIES LEFT CUBICAL TOILET SEAT – COCAINE 00.00 
 
Although we have seen zero trace in the ladies, we continue to see high results in the male and disabled toilets. We will 
be holding a meeting with our supervision to talk through the results and to get their steer on how we plan to move 
forward with the issues at the premises.  
 
Kind Regards 
 
REDACTED 
 

REDACTED 
Police Licensing Officer 
 
Brighton & Hove Licensing Unit : John Street, Brighton 
Telephone: 01273 404 535 Ext: 550826 Mobile: REDACTED 
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Witness Statement from REDACTED 
 

SUSSEX POLICE  MG 11(T) 

 

 

WITNESS STATEMENT 

 

Criminal Procedure Rules, r 16.2; Criminal Justice Act 1967, s.9 
 

 
 

URN     

Statement of:  REDACTED 

Age if under 18:  O’18 (if over 18 insert ‘over 
18’) 

Occupation:  Police Constable 

 

 
This statement (consisting of  page(s) each signed by me) is true to the best of my knowledge  
and belief and I make it knowing that, if it is tendered in evidence, I shall be liable to prosecution if I have 
wilfully stated anything in it, which I know to be false or do not believe to be true. 

Signature: Date:  REDACTED Date 20/07/2021 
 

 

Tick if witness evidence is visually recorded  (supply witness details on rear) 

I first attended Pascals Bistro 6 Queens Place Hove BN3 3LT in the capacity of a Police Constable working as 

a Licensing Officer on 14th August 2020 alongside with my colleague REDACTED and representatives from 

Brighton and Hove Council. On this occasion during the midst of Coronavirus the venue was very busy both 

inside and out. Track and trace was available and Said Pascal MADJOUDJ informed us the capacity inside 

was 51 but it was obvious they had far more customers inside than this, some male groups of customers 

appeared to be very loud and on the verge of being intoxicated in my opinion. It was noted there was one 

SIA working on the door at the premises who was not displaying his badge which he is supposed to do. 

On 11th September I attended Pascals Bistro in the company of REDACTED to carry out drug swabbing of the 

premise, the results are as follows 

Male Toilets 

Sink- Cocaine 2.67 

Top of Hand Dryer – 0 

Disabled Toilet 

Ledge inside cubicle area – Cocaine 6.29 

Toilet Seat – Cocaine 4.62 

RESTRICTED (when complete) 
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Toiler Roll Holder – Cocaine 5.94 

Ladies Toilet 

Right Cubicle Toilet roll holder – Cocaine 5.74 

Right Toilet Seat – Cocaine 4.99 

Left cubicle toilet roll holder – Cocaine 5.71 

Left Toilet Seat – Cocaine 5.70 

Top of Hand dryer – Cocaine 4.89 

I am aware that REDACTED e-mailed Mr MADJOUDJ the results with ideas and actions that could be taken 

to reduce the high scores the next time. 

The next time I visited Pascals was 4th November 2020 at 22.15 in the company of REDACTED carrying out 

post lockdown checks and the venue was not open. On arrival the lights were on and persons could be seen 

seated within including Mr MADJOUDJ who according to my notes had no mask on, he stated that the 

persons inside where staff including a door staff person. He also informed us that moving forward he would 

be operating for takeout food. We reminded him of his responsibilities of how he could operate under the 

Covid restrictions that were in place at the time. 

I further visited Pascals on 2nd December 2012 at 20:12 in the company of REDACTED. Mr MADJOUDJ 

advised us he was only serving alcohol to customers who were having food and he was allowing guests to 

stay a further hour after they had eaten. We identified a group of people that were sitting at the front in 

the outside area who seemed to only be drinking and again in my opinion seemed quite intoxicated, we 

were advised that they had eaten already by Mr MADJOUDJ who we noted was not wearing a face mask 

again having previously been told to so unless exempt. 

I next attended Pascals on the 18th December in the company Of REDACTED, Trading Standards and 

Licensing Officer from Brighton and Hove Council. 

I carried out the second round of drug testing and can show the results as follows 

Male Toilets 

Sink – Cocaine 5.14 

Top of Hand Dryer – Cocaine 5.34 

Disable Toilet 

Top of Hand dryer – Cocaine 5.81 

Ledge inside cubicle area - Cocaine 6.34 

Toilet Seat –Cocaine 6.34 

Toilet roll holder – Cocaine – Cocaine 6.74 

Ladies Toilets 

Right Cubicle toilet roll holder – Cocaine 1.30 

Right toilet seat 0 
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Left Cubicle toilet roll holder – Cocaine 5.96 

Left cubicle toilet seat – Cocaine 4.22 

Top of Hand dryer – Cocaine 1.55 

It was noted on this visit that there was 1 SIA door supervisor working, Challenge 25 posters were visible 

but the CCTV was displaying an incorrect time, this being 1 hour and 22 minutes fast 

Mr MADJOUDJ informed me he allowed 2-3 hours for people when in the restaurant I gave him my opinion 

that this would acceptable if they were having a 3 course dinner but not if they were only having 1 course 

and he had to be mindful of what was reasonable under the Covid restrictions at the time. 

Further to this I observed that Mr MADJOUDJ and staff were wearing a mixture of masks and visors and 

people were seated in the venue, again in my opinion the intoxication level of certain groups may have 

been on the higher side. 

On 15th April 2021 I attended Pascals following reports that Covid restrictions were not being complied 

with and that persons were sitting inside the premises eating. I observed on my visit 2 tables that were 

seated inside, 1 table of 2 and a larger table of possibly 6 people, when I spoke with Mr MADJOUDJ he 

informed me that they had taken the booking prior the restrictions and moved the table to an outside area. 

Following this I sent Mr MADJOUDJ a Covid breach letter. 

On 28th May 2021 at 22.00 I re attended Pascals to carry out a further drug swabbing with colleagues from 

Brighton and Hove Council, the results are as follows,  

Male Toilets 

Sink - Cocaine 5.17 

Top of Hand dryer – Cocaine 5.84 

Disabled Toilet 

Top of Hand dryer – Cocaine 5.90 

Ledge inside cubicle area – Cocaine 6.20 

Toilet Seat – Cocaine 2.62 

Toilet roll holder – Cocaine 4.90 

No drugs were detected in the female toilets on this visit. 

On the morning of 27th May 2021 I attended Pascals Restaurant having received an email from a Sgt in CID 

that they were having great difficulties in obtaining the CCTV from the restaurant. On my arrival Mr 

MADJOUDJ was working in the kitchen but came through to see me and I explained to him that my 

colleagues had previously attended on two occasions to obtain CCTV but felt they had been “fobbed off”.  I 

was aware that one colleague had been told by Mr MADJOUDJS staff that there was no CCTV as a builder 

had cut through the wire and another colleague who had visited later had been told by the staff that only 

Mr MADJOUDJ could help but made no mention of the CCTV being broken. 

Mr MADJOUDJ immediately apologised for his staff and told me he had told the staff off but could offer no 

explanation as to why they had said what they had. I asked him to burn his CCTV off for the date and time 

required, this being between 23rd May 22.30 leading into 24th May at 00.30. Mr MADJOUDJ could not load 

the CCTV on his phone as apparently there was limited internet and it would not load, it was at this time he 
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decided to tell me that his CCTV only stored recordings for 1 day, which I found astonishing, I even recall 

asking him what was the point in that. Mr MADJOUDJ replied that CCTV was not one of his licensing 

conditions and he had it just for one day in case there was a problem there and then. I have visited 

hundreds of premises with  CCTV and have never come across a venue purposely only recording for 1 day 

and to  be honest I personally questioned the truthfulness if it. It was at this time I felt I was left with no 

other option than to seize the CCTV hard drive and take it back to the police station so at least we had the 

box secure.   

On 21st June 2021 at 15.15 I received a phone call from a gentleman claiming to be doing work for Mr 

MADJOUDJ and wanted to know how to make the toilets less inviting for drug takers, I unfortunately didn’t 

catch the man’s name but he told me that he had installed the bathroom and that the toilet seats had cost 

a lot of money which was something similar to what Mr MADJOUDJ had said on one of my previous visits, 

he then have me the impression that he did a lot of maintenance work for Mr MADJOUDJ. I did explain that 

this was a bit late in the day as it was 9 months after the first high drug readings and general advice given 

had been given to Mr MADJOUDJ to try and help eradicate the problem. I further went on to give advice 

such a removing flat surfaces and or moving and dryers/ toilet roll holders etc. This male also explained that 

the CCTV system was going to be upgraded to which I explained our basic expectation. Our basic 

expectation is to record all internal and external areas and to retain the data for 31 days, to have the 

correct date and time, to have some available on site to be able to use the system at all time and be able to 

download or send us the CCTV in a timely manner. 

REDACTED 20/07/21 
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Summary of GBH incident 
 
Occurrence Date & Time:  Saturday 22nd May 2021 at Midnight 
Occurrence Locations: Pascal’s, 6 Queens Place Hove and Victoria Grove Hove 
 
Summary: 
 
Police responded to a report that a male had been assaulted in a public space on Victoria Grove, Hove by REDACTED. Of 
note REDACTED is not connected to the incident as in neither parties had been inside prior. Witnesses to the assault are 
customers of REDACTED that were sitting within the outside seating area. 
In interview the aggressor states he had an altercation with the victim in Pascal’s and whilst inside the venue punched 
the victim once to the face feeling he was himself about to be attacked. This seems to be over a comment relating to 
drugs. The aggressor states he was asked to go to the toilet with others and believes it was to take cocaine. He then 
mentions to the victim his noise is red and this is when the whole incident starts with the victim receiving his first punch 
to the face. At this point security intervene and ejected both of them.   
Witness in REDACTED were alerted to the sound of males yelling in the street. They state to officers that both the victim 
and aggressor were in Pascal’s. REDACTED. During the course of the evening an argument has occurred and both were 
ejected by security. The victim has approached the witnesses saying he is unsure why the other male was being 
aggressive. The witnesses describe the victim as being intoxicated. Soon after the aggressor approaches the victim and 
punches him for a second time which resulted in the victim falling backwards and striking his head with force on the 
pavement. 
Resulted Injures are consistent with an offence of Grievous Bodily Harm (GBH) and of which the aggressor has pleaded 
guilty at court and is now awaiting sentencing.  

 
 

65



66


	3 Pascals Bistro Bar Licensing Panel (Licensing Act 2003 Functions)
	APPENDIX B (1)


